
New Pool  Construct ion
Construction work on the new pool facility has contin-
ued over the winter months and great progress con-
tinues to be made. Western Recreation has been busy 
building and assembling the components of the pool’s 
mechanical system off site in their shop and Parkside 
Construction has completed the construction of the 
new mechanical building for the facility. The new tot 
slide has also arrived for the pool and include stairs up 
to the slide along with a built-in tunnel. (see photos 
above). The overall construction progress continues to 
be on schedule and on budget, and crews are looking 
forward to warmer temperatures and upcoming proj-
ect milestones.

New Campground Washroom 
&  Shower Facil i ty 
The new washroom and shower building for the Bois-
sevain Lions Campground has been constructed. This 
centrally located building within the campground in-
cludes universal and accessible/family washroom and 
shower units. Special thanks to our local crews and 

contractors involved who have been working diligent-
ly over the winter months to ensure this building will 
be complete for the opening of the camping season in 
May 2023. 

Community  Donor Wall  &  Corporate 
Sponsorships  –  Last  Call
A very special thanks to everyone who has extended 
their support for the new pool facility through the Cor-
porate Sponsorship program and the Donor Wall. If you 
have not yet donated but would like to extend your 
support you still can—contact the Municipal Office to-
day to learn more and become a part of the legacy for 
this new community facility. The Donor Wall campaign 
is open to everyone and contribution levels range from 
$100 - $1500 & up. Anyone that has donated already 
or makes a new donation to the Donor Wall will be en-
tered into a special draw for a 2023 Season Pass to the 
new pool! The deadline to sign up is April 14 Please call 
204-534-2433 or email admin@boissevain.ca.  

Employment  Opportunit ies
With the new pool facility, attractive amenities, and in-
creased capacity, the Municipality will be seeking an 
increase in summer staff for the facility including life-
guards/instructors and pool/campground front desk. 
Competitive wages and a great way to spend your sum-
mer! To learn more contact Wendy Giesbrecht at 204-
534-6472 or bmrec@boissevain.ca. 

www.boissevain.ca
Top Photos(L to R): new tot slide, mechanical building interior, mechanical room exterior. 

Bottom left: new campground washroom/shower building
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